Report and Analysis of Officer Contributions 2019
     The following report on Officer Article submissions has the purpose for our State delegation and Officers to re-evaluate our website purposes.   As an Association we may need to amend our bylaws to adjust the number of required articles or eliminate all required officer articles and simply base the purpose of the website on upcoming events and whatever voluntary contributions are given.
   Our website serves two purposes.  The 1st purpose of having the website is to provide that information already being sent to branches with information about events, bylaws and minutes. The 2nd purpose is to fulfill the requirements of our bylaws for Officers to submit six articles a year with one article to be a year end report and another to be submitted within thirty days of adjournment from the State Convention. 
     For the most part the 1st purpose is being fulfilled.  However, the websites 2nd purpose is a dismal failure.   There is not one Officer that follows our Bylaws regarding article submissions. Some Officers have made significant and appreciative efforts, while other Officers have made very few efforts and even one Officer to never have written the first article.
     The 2nd purpose of the website speaks to the SCSALC and its creation by the dues paying members of the State of South Carolina. Without their funds our association would cease to exist.  The members of this association elect their officers to perform duties as written in our By-Laws.  Without these By-Laws, what would be our Associations purpose?  By selectively following some By-Laws and ignoring others there is no assurance to the membership of fidelity.  Fidelity is being defined here as strict observance of promises, and duties. 
     Going forward, Officers need to submit articles timely to the website, or the Association must amend its By-Laws to reflect what the Officer responsibilities are in submitting articles.  Good faith efforts at least should be made by the Officers to comply.  Some Officers have submitted content other than articles and have always been available to the webmaster.    
The Report “number of Articles 2019”
[bookmark: _GoBack]     Though some Officers have made extensive efforts to keep the website up to date regarding the 1st purpose and have as well been very helpful to me, this report is solely based on what is on each Officer’s page.
Hamilton has 5 articles. Scott has one article. Crader has one report. Jackson has one article. Isom has two articles.  Monta has four articles. Hayes as no articles. Jones has two articles.
 
     
     


 
